

APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB

General Membership Minutes

March 9, 2022

Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Pledge of Allegiance - Presentation of the Colors by the Boy Scouts and recital by all in attendance.

Quorum Confirmation: by Dina McKinney

All members recited NRA 3 Gun Safety Rules

Sierra Stephenson of JROTC recognized Jeffery Marshall for his \$1,000 donation to the JROTC team. Thank you!

Approval of February 2022 GM Minutes- Motion to approve the minutes as written by Allen. Seconded by Cathy. All in favor. None opposed. Motion passes.

Reports

President-Jenaraye Graham

1. Introduced and welcomed the New Board

Vice President-Tim Neubauer

1. Report on Safety at the Range (both good and bad): There are 3 reports that will be acted upon at the Safety Committee. The goal is to educate and train, not get people in trouble. Encourage safety if you see anything. Your attitude matters!

Treasurer- Jonathan Weldy

1. Report on account balances to include Business Checking, Capital Account, Money Market Account, and Scholarship Account. No questions were presented.

Secretary- Dina McKinney

1. Membership numbers-Total membership stands at 1,004. (468 regular members, 428 senior members, 104 associate members, 3 honorary life members). There were 285 non-renewals, up approximately 70 from 2021.
2. Advised Membership that in the next couple of days the governing documents will be posted on the website for review and will be brought back to the membership in April for a vote.

3. Read into the minutes 3 Actions without Meeting related to the theft discussed last month.
 - Tim to purchase the list of tools as outlined totalling \$1,249.81
 - Purchase the 2006 Yamaha Rhino for sale for the amount of \$7,000.00
 - Purchase and install the RAVELCO theft prevention system for \$699.00

We welcome Dave Halbrook to the membership who is from NRAHQ. He is introducing us to Jason Russo. Jason will be the Field Rep for FNRA in Southern California. Jason spoke to the membership about FNRA banquet fundraisers. He wants to put an event on in this area, but it takes volunteers and he needs people to help!

Range Reports

- Pistol Range-Jennifer Tornero: She just replaced most of the containers next to the coffee pot with sealable containers so, if you take something out, seal it back up. Things are going better since raising the prices to \$1.00. Sam, John, and Matt will be presenting an event request for 2-gun so look out for that. When shooting, turn stands around so you can see the wood and pull the bases to the side when you are done.
- SASP-Tim Neubauer: They just shot the National Postal match but haven't gotten the results yet. The shooters did well. Sophia and Don Vito Martin just completed their Apprentice NRA Rifle Instructor certification. They are already certified in pistol. Good work kids!
- Indoor Range -Kyle Butts: Jr Rifle will start up next month! Jr Pistol is still stalled out because we do not have a Director. The Indoor Range can be used 24/7. Get ahold of Kyle if you want an orientation Technology- he will be replacing the network with a faster and more reliable network. A committee has been assembled for tech but there are a lot of parts on backorder due to supply chain issues.
- Rifle Range-Jason Myskow: Everything is going well. Just make sure your firearms are clear if anyone is going forward of the firing line. Pull the target bases off to the side.
- Trap Range- Allen Rutledge: There are events on the calendar now for Open Trap. Allen would like to form a Committee for Trap so reach out to him to help run the range if you are interested.
- Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies: This weekend the Eagle Scout is doing his project to update the range. He will be working on it the weekend of

the 19th as well. They have new paper targets, and you can shoot 24/7. Sandy went over the Open archery schedule and pricing.

- Facilities - Tim Smith: When you are on Pistol and Rifle and there are target stands left out on the range, do not shoot them! Move them to the side. The 20th is Range Clean Up Day.

Other Reports

- Merchandise-Trisha King: Trisha has a rack full of stuff in the back! She has arm bands planned for the next meeting. In the Adobe there will be a set up on the honor system. There is a price list, just drop your money in the envelope!

Thank you, Trisha and Cathy, for all your hard work on the Banquet!!

- Education and Training-Tim Neubauer: Check the calendar for all our classes. They are listed on the Website as well. We need volunteers for WOT on the 19th. There's plenty of opportunities to get your hours helping with WOT.

Special Report

- David Smith with a Legislative Update: Dave talked about precursor parts. There were a number of bills introduced last year on this and only one passed. Dave reported on the bill relating to unfinished receivers and unfinished frames. See Dave's full report on precursor parts in the Legislative Report on the website along with all of the additional information he reported to the membership.

OLD BUSINESS -

1. None

NEW BUSINESS

1. Tim Smith will be getting with the Directors of the Jr. Programs to Discuss the Juniors taking over the recycling of the bottles and cans as a fundraiser for their programs.
2. Roto Rooter Adobe restroom repair. We have a \$6,386 estimate. Item moved to the Finance Committee for review and recommendation.
3. Request for funds NTE \$5,000 for more steel & wood to make more/repair match targets. Item moved to the Finance Committee for review and recommendation.

4. Bill Stephens: Presentation of the Electrical Work on the Big Bore Range. He will need some volunteer help to work through this project. He is requesting funds NTE \$10k to do the electrical work as recommended by the Safety Committee. This item has already gone to Finance. Bill made the motion. Seconded by Grant. No discussion presented by the membership. All in favor. None opposed. Motion passes.
5. Jonathan- There was an event request that didn't make it to the correct person, so it didn't make it to the Agenda. Jonathan is asking the Board if there is consensus to run the new match this next month as a trial run, then it will be brought to the Safety Committee to talk about any issues or items that were learned from the trial run. Once the Safety Committee reviews and makes a recommendation, the event request can be brought back to the Board next month for consideration. Discussion held. Jennifer, the range chair was consulted prior to considering this event as well. There was consensus amongst the Board to allow this process.
6. Introduction of new members by Jenaraye. Motion to accept the new members as probationary by Allen. Seconded by Grant. All in favor. Motion passes. Tim went over the probationary requirements.
7. 50/50 raffle with half the proceeds going to the Scholarship Fund. Winner Jonathan! He is donating that back to the membership. Way to go!

Adjourn 7:57 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,
Dina McKinney, Secretary
Apple Valley Gun Club